Memorandum of Agreement
between
The Ann Arbor Education Association
and
The Ann Arbor Board of Education
August 3, 2022

The parties recognize that there have been additional responsibilities for our AAPS Robotics team which
currently include Four High Schools, Two Middle Schools, and Two Elementary Schools. We recognize a need
for a District Team Manager which, in the past, was covered by PLTW District Dept. Head.

The AAPS District Robotics Team Manager responsibilities include:
Maintaining and or acquiring building and testing space for all teams
Coordinating State and local grant funding

Coordinate with the AAPS finance grants office

Organizing field trips

Other supports as needed

The position is needed to ensure that we are providing a reasonable level of support for coaches, students and
families participating in this important district-supported program. The parties recognize there is an absence of
a contractual stipend for this position and have agreed to the following:

e A stipend for the role of District Robotics Team Manager of $5000 is established and shall be paid in
two installments; mid-year ($2500) and June ($2500).

This MOU expires at the end of the 2027-2028 school year and a continuation will be considered at that time
based on need.

This memorandum of agreement constitutes the entire understanding and agreement reached by the parties with
respect to this matter, and is not precedent setting as to the master contract or the policies of the Board of
Education of the Ann Arbor Public Schools.
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@ Randle George Pyzygodski
Assistant Superintendent, 3C Execfitiye Director

Human Resources and Labor Relations
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